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PRESIDENT’S CABINET MEETING NOTES

Wednesday, January 26, 2011               

President’s Boardroom RSB30      

1:30 p.m.      

Members attending:  Cessa Heard-Johnson, Kim Manderbach, Irina Minasova, Candace Oehler, Gary Oertli, Elizabeth Pluhta, Larry Reid, Kathy Vedvick, Wendy Nagasawa

Guests:  Mike Ryan, Monica Lundberg

United Student Association:  Tami Haleva, Princyprasath Rajan, Trang Hoang, Daiting Zheng, Ang Li

Services and Activities Fee Board:  Jonathan Girmitzion, Avi Rana, Eric Owen, Hiek Phou

Wine Technology Procedure Manual 
The Wine Technology program is a highly successful program and one of our largest vocational programs.  Wine sales are doing well and the program generates a lot of visibility and success.  Everyone has done a great job, with a new building on–line. 
As a result of an internal and external audit, the development of a Procedure Manual was requested.  With the assistance of the technical advisory committee, president, vice presidents, Business Office, District, and the assistant attorney general, Mike Ryan presented the “draft” manual which included an overview, inventory, wine labels, purchasing, donations, pricing, wine club, licenses, permits and certifications, personnel, and TTB reporting and compliance.  Mike reviewed the manual in detail and advised that the RCW’s are also included.  
Cabinet thanked Mike Ryan for his leadership, as well as Reggie Daigneault, Peter Bos, and the staff.    

Action:  Cabinet approved the NW Wine Academy Procedure Manual.  The policies and procedures outlined in the procedure manual will be followed to comply with college, county, state, and federal requirement.  Cabinet requested periodic reviews.       

CONSENSUS ITEM

“Draft” January 11, 2011, Meeting Notes  

The “draft” notes from the January 11 meeting were reviewed, edited, and approved.

Action:  The January 11 President’s Cabinet meeting notes will be distributed to the SSCC community.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Chancellor’s Cabinet Update 

Gary Oertli provided an update from the Chancellor’s Cabinet meeting.  

The state-wide presidents’ group discussed economic development and how community colleges impact local communities.  As a result, the District will conduct a city-wide economic impact analysis, with Frank Ashby and Carin Weiss taking the lead.  South has an opportunity to conduct an individual analysis.  Normally, the cost is $12,000; however, it is available for approximately $5,000.  Gary requested input from Cabinet.

Action:  Cabinet approved conducting an individual economic impact analysis for South -- Gary Oertli will work with Irina Minasova.  

Due to the lack of space on campus, Gary indicated that we need to review and tighten up on facilities use requests.  The Southwest Seattle Historical Society has requested the use of the President’s Boardroom for their 2011 monthly, evening meetings.  The room rental fee has been waived; however, the office near the music area will be reviewed.  

Gary, Elizabeth Pluhta, and Malcolm Grothe met with representatives from Boeing on Tuesday, January 11.  Michael Greenwood has been appointed Boeing’s Executive Focal for South.  The main purpose of the appointment is for Boeing to have a better understanding of the college, resulting in a better partnership.  Michael will be invited to Cabinet, deans, and perhaps Foundation meetings.  In addition, Boeing may be donating a composite lab for the Georgetown Campus.
The District is proceeding with the outsourcing of our bookstores currently operated by Barnes and Noble.  

PELL grants will be discussed at a future meeting.  Gary would like strategies developed to help students complete PELL paperwork – it is a campus-wide effort.  

The College Success Foundation focuses on South King County students in middle school.  Students maintaining a good grade point will earn a year’s tuition at college.  Kim Manderbach was asked to contact Dr. Debra Wild to present to Cabinet about College Success initiatives impacting the community colleges.  
On Monday, January 24, Gary attended the Trustees Association of Community and Technical Colleges (TACTC) meeting in Olympia for Chancellor Wakefield.  The Governor spoke -- she advised that she has been appointed the President of the National Governors’ Association and her focus will be education.  Mark Milliron from the Gates Foundation was the featured speaker.  A panel discussion followed with good dialogue.  A legislative reception hosted by the Seattle Community Colleges and Bellevue College was held, as well as a private dinner with Seattle legislators.  The Governor’s budget proposal has been submitted and is awaiting legislative response.  A tuition increase of about 7% is anticipated and for planning purposes, a 10% budget cut.    

Discussion items at the state-wide presidents meeting included:  state-wide efficiency was approved focusing on service to students, single state-wide admissions form, student identification #’s, single state-wide transcripts, review increasing use of technology in digital 
libraries, and Running Start proposal to increase fees.  South is getting involved with CAEL – Chancellor Wakefield is on their board.  

FY 2012 Allocation Model, based on the 2011-2013 Governor’s budget was shared.  Highlights:   3% budget reduction for all employees and state funding cap for TIAA-CREF plans at 6%.     

Adult Basic Education funding – WACTC is appointing a sub-committee to review and provide recommendations by March.  All colleges are cutting back on enrollments.

State-wide enrollment reports will be shared with Cabinet.  Enrollment is flattening out.  State-wide, class size is 23-1.  

Kim Manderbach – the Student E-mail Task Force is recommending we move forward with assigning all students Gmail accounts using an automated script beginning spring quarter 2011.   After the spring and summer quarter pilot, the student Gmail assignments will be widely advertised to students for fall 2011.  Students can still provide any email address of their choice at the point they register.  The Gmail account option will be provided to each student to support instruction and classroom Google applications. 

The Emergency Fund Committee met recently to review criteria for eligibility for the emergency fund.  One of the changes approved was a lowering of the number of credits accumulated prior the application.  

Irina Minasova – kudos to our Facilities, IT/Telephone staff for the wiring project completed on Saturday, January 22.  Staff were on campus from 7:00 p.m. until past 2:00 a.m.   Irina extended appreciation for a job well done.

ACTION ITEMS – NEW BUSINESS

Budget Update/2nd Quarter Financial Report 
Irina Minasova distributed the 2010-2011 FY 2nd quarter financial report ending December 31, 2010.  The report included revenue analysis, operating budget report, and fund status reports (cash balance status of the college).  The report will be available, in electronic format, via SouthNet following Cabinet review.

Highlights
District-wide tuition collection is at 63%

Part-time faculty spending is at 70.16% 

Utilities are on target

2009-2010 total student/faculty ratio, including State, Running Start, and International Contract FTE’s, is 22.32; state average is 23.4.

Gary Oertli and Cabinet thanked Irina for a great job in her interim role.  

Candace Oehler – press received from the announcement of the 13th Year Promise Scholarship to Chief Sealth International High School has been very moving.

The spring quarter class schedule will be available next week and includes features on several South graduates.    

The Public Information Office is working on the annual schedule.

A marketing campaign for the Georgetown Campus is under development.

Elizabeth Pluhta– the Foundation’s annual Gifts from the Earth event will be held on Saturday, January 29.  The event is sold out.  Elizabeth thanked Cabinet for their support, as well as the donation of a gift basket for the auction.  
The Foundation Full Board met on Monday, January 25.  
Highlights of the 2011 Foundation Budget
$300,000 in scholarships; $28,000 in emergency grants; $42,000 in faculty development funds; and $29,000 in instructional equipment   
Elizabeth announced that the Foundation reached the $10 million mark in assets.  

Personnel Update 

Larry Reid, Kathy Vedvick, and Kathie Kwilinski will discuss open positions in International Programs.  
Enrollment Update 
Kim Manderbach distributed enrollment statistics.  Enrollment for winter quarter as of January 24 is at 3,975.8 FTE’s; target is 4,301.7 FTE’s.  Larry Reid advised that we are 329 FTE’s away from target.  Larry is working with Keith Marler regarding Work Discovery courses and the Georgetown Campus on the conversation of pre-construction classes.  In addition, Academic Programs will be asked to maximize their spring schedule.

Student Success and Retention 
Working on the Office of Civil Rights Compliance Report to make sure the campus is an accommodating place for students with special needs.  Kim Manderbach attended the instructional deans’ meeting this morning.  

Update on Accreditation Recommendations 
Deferred to the February 8 meeting.

Plan of Action for Campus Wide Tabling Procedures 
Deferred to the February 8 meeting.  
INFORMATION ITEM

Next Meeting

The next meeting is scheduled on Tuesday, February 8, 2011, 8:30 a.m. in the President’s Boardroom, RSB30.
PRESIDENT’S CABINET, USA, AND  S&A FEE BOARD MEET-AND-GREET

Cessa Heard-Johnson welcomed the student leadership to the Cabinet meeting.  Cabinet began with introductions, followed by student introductions including name, title, and area of study.  

Student Initiatives
Legislative – on Thursday, January 27, a student legislative rally was held in Olympia, with 450 students representing 17 colleges.  USA organized the participation of 36 South students and 10 North students.  The rally was regarding tuition hikes and community college funding.  Also, Rich Nafziger, District Director of External Affairs, coordinated appointments with legislators.    

Social events are planned this spring.

The annual S&A allocation budget and UT fee processes are underway.  

Monica Lundberg, Program Manager in Student Life, indicated that quiet study space is still an issue.  Also, a variety of issues relating to security (personal theft), bookstore, and textbooks for fall and winter quarters.  Christa Colouzis and Security presented a forum about safety.
Tami Haleva, USA President, advised that a team building retreat is planned to develop time lines, discuss budget, finalize our approach for the end of the year, review bylaws, and schedule sub-committee meetings.  Also, students are willing to serve on campus-wide committees.  

Gary indicated his appreciation to the student leadership for their hard work and getting involved with the college.  We look forward to working together – we are here to help you to be successful.    

Tami expressed appreciation to the faculty and staff for being supportive.  

COLLEGE-WIDE PRIORITIES 2009-2011   

· Promote Student Learning and Success

· Ensure the Financial Health of the College

· Seek Opportunities That Align with the College Mission
The meeting adjourned at 3:30 p.m.
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